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1971 E Type Jaguar from the Late John Teasdale collection 



From The President’s Desk

Hi everyone,

By the time you’re reading this, the annual swap meet will be over and done with.
Hopefully, a decent profit for the club. It takes a good deal of planning and effort to
put on a swap meet and I am so proud of the way members pull together to make it a
success. This is the second year at the Swan Athletic Club, and I have to say that
they have been very helpful all the way.
 
It was lovely to see Jenny, James and Beth Perry at our last meeting, especially as
they handed over a sizeable cheque from Ron Perry’s estate. Plans are underway to
find a way to commemorate the 50 plus years of service that Ron dedicated to the
club. The Committee of Management are asking you all to suggest a suitable process
to recognize Ron’s contribution. Please let the club Secretary know if you have any
suggestions.
 
Soon we will be going to Carco Raceway (formally Barbagallo Raceway) to see two
of our members racing. Peter Callo and Peter’s son, Jackson, are both racing on
Saturday the 12th of April. We will be leaving from the clubrooms at a time to be
confirmed.
 
It has been brought to my attention, that some of you have trouble hearing the top
table at meetings. We have increased the volume of our PA system and removed
some chairs to entice members to move closer to the front, hopefully, this should
resolve the situation. It is also polite, to not chat away during a meeting. I do try to
keep them short so you can enjoy some camaraderie after the meeting. Please
remember to bring some supper, your club puts on the sausage sizzle before the
meeting, but it is you, the members, who provide supper.
 
In the May magazine, there will be information regarding our Annual General Meeting
along with nomination forms. Please be reminded that our constitution only allows
nominations from the floor of the AGM for positions that have not been nominated in
writing and given to the Secretary on or before the 11th of June.
 
See you at the meeting.

Tony Warner
President



Cars, Coffee and Cake

We had a great turnout for Cars, Coffee & Cake on Thursday 21st of March. Some
14 members and friends turned out which was lovely. Some new members
attended for the first time, David and Lisa Billing, Ace Sarafimoski and Sybyl
Teasdale, Sybyl with her maiden voyage in her Valiant. Rob Popiel and myself in
our classics, Barry & Dot Ryle, Diane Mc Cracken, Tom Polich and Willie Siroen
were a few of those enjoying some camaraderie.
  
Tony Warner



Past Life Member- Ron Perry
Bequest of $10,000 to the Vintage Automobile Association
At the VAA March General Meeting, during general business, Jamie Perry, son of the late Ron
Perry, took the floor to present to the VAA Club, a cheque for $10,000 from the Estate of our
late Life Member, Ron Perry.

Jamie said in his presentation, that the Vintage Automobile Association had been a very
important part of Ron’s life for the past 50 years. Ron was one of the original Founding
Members and throughout those 50 years, contributed his time and support tirelessly to the
betterment of the club.

Jamie was joined by his wife Beth, and Jenny, Ron’s wife, in the presentation of the cheque,
which was accepted, on behalf of all members of the club, by President Tony Warner.

Tony expressed his gratitude to Jamie, Beth and Jenny for the generous bequest made by Ron
and assured the family that the club would carefully and thoughtfully deliberate upon
appropriate recognition.  

From the V.A.A.W.A, thank you Ron, may you Rest in Peace.

Jamie Perry, Tony Warner and Jenny Perry 

Loris Cooper
Secretary VAAWA  



Some photographic memories of Ron and Jenny Perry

VAA 50th Anniversary Gala Dinner Life Members. 
Back row: Rob Hyde, Willie Siroen, Martin Paine, Jenny Perry, Ron Perry Val Smith, Ray Smith, 

Front row: Maria Medcraft, Ian Medcraft, Debbie Paine and Trevor Harrison.



The Clubroom Flag

You will notice we now have a flag inside the club rooms, the flag itself is very
interesting. Made by Tudor House, a company formed in 1931 that is still in business
today. If you look at the flag closely you will see that all the stars are double in that they
are stitched from both sides i.e. two stars stitched together. Tudor House had two
ladies joined the company when they were in their 20’s and retired recently after
working all their life at Tudor House so we could find out who made our flag.
This flag was bought in 1973 by Liam O’Connor’s father, Des O’Connor, to fly on the
stern of his 30 ft wooden yacht, “Naarilla”. Some years later Naarilla was replaced by a
motor cruiser, “Westerly” and the attached photo, taken in about 1988, shows his
mother Barbara with Des on Westerly, with the flag fitted to the stern. So interestingly
this flag now residing in our clubrooms is as old as the club itself.

The flag adds to the generous donation of the display cabinet at the rear of the
clubrooms.

Liam O’Connor

 

Barbara and Des O'Connor



Our Jaguar is progressing quite nicely, thanks to the dedicated bunch of workshop members.
To save space the boys have hung all of the four doors to make more room and to reduce the
risk of damage to the paintwork. 
 They fit out the doors with the locks, check straps and glass.
 A very challenging job when it was not us who disassembled the car.  Mark Atkinson has
been working on the doors with help from Trevor Holmwood and others.
Liam O’Connor has been beavering away at all 27 pieces of timber with the view to re-
veneering them all. We have found a source of timber veneer down at the railway workshops
with thanks to Jack McCracken for finding the guy for us. 
A new member, Trevor Rutley, has started polishing the rocker covers and I expect he may
also do the SU carburetors.
It is starting to look like a car again!

Tony Warner

Doors hung

Timberwork re-veneering by Liam O’Connor

Covers being polished by Trevor Rutley

Jaguar Corner 



Raffle Reminder 

Please consider giving any unwanted gifts to the clubs monthly raffle. This could be
almost anything, please only give unused items.

 

About the car on the cover

Re-painted in iridescent black paint with a V12 engine this car presents well. It will
be coming up for sale soon so if you are in the market for what has to be one of the
most beautiful cars ever made this one will not disappoint.

Have you changed your contact details?

Your Committee of Management, have decided that from July 2024, new members
joining the club will not be able to have a printed copy of Past Times, unless they pay an
annual fee of $50.00 over and above  their nomination and annual fee. The magazine
costs your club $51.00 per member receiving a hard copy per annum. In addition to this
new initiative, the COM are asking all those who receive a hard copy and have an email
address to consider just having a soft / email copy.

Committee of Management

 

Notice

Address
Mobile phone number/home number

Email address

If so, please inform the Secretary or Registrar  
so we can update our data base.



VAA Events Committee

VAA 2023/2024 Office Bearers and Committee of
Management 



VAA. 2024 Events Calendar (March-July)



MINUTES OF THE V.A.A.W.A. GENERAL MEETING
19 Helen Street, Bellevue, 12th March 2024




